Saint Mary’s College Visual Identities

Talking Points

· In 2006, Saint Mary’s College undertook a branding/identity initiative in an effort to better articulate our institutional promise and develop a brand identity for the College that would guide communications/messaging, Web redesign efforts, and graphic material standards including the identity and logos.

· The initiative process engaged the entire College community beginning with research in March 2006 that surveyed prospective students, prospective parents, current students, faculty/staff, and alumnae.

· The “She’s Saint Mary’s” brand was officially launched on October 1, 2007 with the transition to our new Web site design.

· In March 2008, new graphic standards were developed and made available to the College community. These standards include guidelines for:

· College name

· The logo

· Graphic elements including the French Cross, the College Seal, colors, fonts, and formats

· With the brand identity sufficiently launched, the Integrated Marketing and Communications Department identified an opportunity to strengthen and grow the Saint Mary’s identity through visuals. Thus, a visual identity task force was convened in April 2008 with the objective of determining if our current visual identity elements and guidelines are clear, sufficient, and supportive of the overall brand identity initiative and needs of the College, and reflective of the best practices in higher education.

· The task force is comprised of representatives across divisions and departments including the Director of Student Involvement.
· The task force has completed an inventory of Saint Mary’s visual identities, including a strengths/weaknesses/opportunities assessment of the current visual identity program and key symbols. Peer and aspirant institutions have been identified and access to their guidelines established. The task force is currently in the process of completing the competitive assessment.
· The task force will soon provide the Board of Trustees with a recommendation regarding standards, visual identities gaps and opportunities.
· In the meantime, all College divisions, departments and student organizations that are interested in using the College’s name, logo and graphic elements for brochures, t-shirts, etc, are being referred to the published graphic standards, available on the College Web site. The Integrated Marketing and Communications Department maintains the standards and provides guidance regarding their use.
· Designs for visual identities for Bookstore merchandise are reviewed by a Vice President of the College; this procedure will continue until the assessment and recommendation is completed. This recognizes the cost for redesign and restocking, and, the potential revenue impact to the College if a variety of merchandise is not available to customers while the assessment is completed.
